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Council Highlights 

December 17, 2020 Council Meeting   
 

• Council held a public meeting to review an application for proposed amendment to 
Comprehensive Zoning By-Law 2015-36 for 26591 Downie Line and approved the 
rezoning. 

• Council received an update regarding the Staff Health and Safety Committee. 
• Council approve the purchase of services from OSG to coordinate Health and Safety duties 

and obligations.  
• Council received a monthly report from the Fire Chief.  
• Council approved the continuation of West Elgin’s Tree Giveaway Program for spring 2021. 
• Council directed staff to not renew the Blue Flag Beach accreditation for Port Glasgow 

Public Beach.  
• Council approved the elimination of sewage charges on municipal water which is metered 

separately and used for industrial boiler systems, effective immediately.  
• Council directed that the cost of purchasing equipment required for broadcasting Council 

meetings be brought forward as part of the 2021 Budget deliberations.  
• Council reviewed the options for water and sewage flat rate reductions for multi-residential 

properties and at this time chose to maintain status quo.  
• Council received a report from CAO/Treasurer that outlined the projects completed in 2020. 
• Council approved the extension of external audit services for a three (3) year period of 

2021-2025 to engage Scrimgeour & Company Chartered Accountant. 
• Council approved the request to prepare a Request for Proposal for the Municipal Office 

Renovation to be issued in early 2021.  
• Council approved the 2021 Municipal Insurance Renewal for 2021 and directed staff to 

issue a request for quotes for 2022.  
 
 

 


